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September 16, 2015

The Honorable M. Teresa Paiva Weed
President of the Senate

82 Smith Street

Providence, RI 02903

Re: RhodeWorks Program
Dear Senate President Paiva Weed:

[ am writing this letter to notify you that the Rhode Island Consulting Engineers (RICE),

a professional association representing the vast majority of engineering firms doing business in
Rhode Island, has endorsed your RhodeWorks program. We applaud your effort to create
sustainable transportation infrastructure funding. There are several reasons why RICE has
endorsed this program that include the following:

» It will add to the safety of our citizens by having deficient bridges repaired or replaced.
The Plan will spur economic development
It will entice prospective companies considering coming to Rhode Island that may be
dissuaded if they were to view our bridges being held up by wooden blocks.
RhodeWorks will create both engineering jobs and construction jobs.
Without approval of this bill much of our existing engineering talent will be lost to other
surrounding States due to lack of work and much of our up and coming talent graduating
from our State universities will bring their talents out-of-state.

VYV VYV

RICE is very interested in keeping good, quality highway and bridge design engineering
jobs here in Rhode Island. Many of our member firms are headquartered in Rhode Island and are
feeling the economic impact of the lack of sustainable funding of our roads and bridges.

RICE is in agreement that the Rhode Works plan is a fair system of apportioning costs to
ensure that those vehicles that do the most damages to our bridges and highways pay their fair
share of the cost of keeping them in good repair. We particularly applaud the adjustments made
to the bill in the final days of the General Assembly session to help mitigate the impact of the
tolling plan on local businesses. We stand ready to assist you and the Governor and the Speaker
of the House to move this bill forward as quickly as possible hopefully during this fall prior to
the beginning of the next legislative session.

The Rhode Island Consulting Engineers wholeheartedly and unequivocally endorses the
RhodeWorks program to preserve our infrastructure as well as to make Rhode Island a better

place to live and work.,
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Rhode Island Consulting Engineers
400 Smith Street - Providence, RI 02908



























